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Principals Report 
Welcome back everyone
Is it really Term 4 already?
Last week, Thursday 17th October 2019,  saw the commencement of the 2019 Higher School
Certificate examinations. So far, so good. After discussions with our Year 12 students I am pleased
to report that  it would seem that the exams have been reasonable, with not too many surprises.
Thank you to Ms Dorothy Lockyer and her team for their great support and administration for this
important event at Guyra Central School. The students, staff and parents appreciate the
terrific work that you do for us during the HSC examination period.
Welcome back to Raelene Doyle. Raelene has been cavorting around the world during Term 3, it is
good to see her back at her desk this week.
We also welcome back and congratulate Sarah Brazier. Sarah, who assists in the front office and
across the school,  is back after her epic journey to Western Australia to compete in the Special
Olympic Invitational State Games which were held from October 2nd to 9th October 2019. Sarah
competed as part of the Hunter Special Olympic team in swimming and ten pin bowling and took
home a Bronze Medal in 50m backstroke and  50m freestyle along with placing 4th in the
50m breaststroke and 25m butterfly.  Sarah's achievements did not stop there, in Ten Pin Bowling
Sarah achieved 5th in the singles and a Bronze in the pairs.
Mr Matthew Hobbs, our Director, Public Schools, was in the school for three days during our first
week back. Mr Hobbs interacted with a range of programs and met with myself and our staff to
discuss future planning for our school, we really appreciate the support and advice that was
provided during his visit. Mr Hobbs was in the school during our STEAM Wednesday sessions and
was also able to work with those staff and students, from our partnership primary schools, who
attend Guyra Central School classes on Wednesday mornings.
Our dedicated team are currently spending considerable time in preparation for 2020. Our Year 8
into Year 9, Year 9 into Year 10 and Year 10 into Year 11 students have now chosen their preferred
study pattern for 2020 and we are now doing our work, including organisation of staff, to ensure
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that students are able to continue following their learning passions into 2020.
As a school we are always trying to provide additional opportunities for our students by applying for
additional funding and resource grants. During October we have been notified that we have
been  successful with two grant applications. The Rural and Remote K-12 Careers Education
Initiative provided the opportunity for us to submit an Expression of Interest. We provided a
overview of what we could achieve in our learning space and invited our partnership primary
schools to engage with some of the activities as Year 6 into Year 7 transitional activities. We were
advised at the end of last week that we will be provided with $20,000 to complete our project.
Additionally two staff members will go to Dubbo for all expenses paid training, accommodation and
travel. Thanks to Tim Lloyd, Deputy Principal and Michailee Nield, Careers Advisor for their
contribution to this application. Our Deputy Prinicipal, Mr Tim Lloyd and our Careers Advisor Mrs
Michailee Nield will make the trip to Dubbo for the training.
Our second initiative is the Entrepreneurial Learning in Action Program, this program encourages
and mobilises students to solve local/industry problems using innovation and entrepreneurial
mindsets. We will be launching this program around Week 5/Week 6 of this term for a 2020
commencement date.   Guyra Central School was one of 20 schools across the state to be
successful with application. Year 9 and Year 10 will be working with this program as a 2020
elective subject. Thank you again to Mrs Michailee Nield and Mr Tim Lloyd for their work around
this application and program. More information will be available relating to this program in the
coming weeks.
 
The school welcomes Mrs Therese Suddaby to Guyra Central School. Therese is Maths/Science
trained and will be working in the school during Ms Kirsty Malby's maternity leave. 
 
Please come and see me or give me a call  if you have anything at all that you would like to
discuss.
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Term 4
Term 4

HSC Exams - Thursday 17th October - Tuesday 12th November

Week 2
ALL WEEK - HSC EXAMS
Tuesday 22nd October - PATCH Information Session- 5pm - Library 

Week 3
ALL WEEK - HSC EXAMS
ALL WEEK - 7-10 Yearly Exams 
Friday 1st November - K-6 Assembly - Stage 2 Presenting - 2pm - Bill Wicks Gymnasium
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Around the School 
Primary and Secondary Creative Arts Night's
What a fantastic way to end Term 3 with our Primary and Secondary Creative Arts Night's! On
Thursday, 12th September 2019, our Secondary department invited our community to attend their
Creative Arts Night, our students entertained our audience with plays, gymnastics, dancing and
musical items. Our Year 10 students did an amazing job catering for the evening to raise money for
their Sydney excursion in Term 4.  
Congratulations to each of our students who participated in our Secondary Creative Arts Night and
to the students involved in backstage with props, photography, music and lighting. 
A special thank you to Mrs Susan Dolby and all of our staff involved in organising this fantastic
event.
 
It was Primary's turn to entertain their families and friends on Tuesday 24th September at our
Primary Creative Arts Night.  Our Primary Department also entertained families with musical items,
plays, choir performances  and dancing.  We congratulate each of our students for their hard work
in making their Creative Arts Night a success.  
Thank you to Mrs Emma Vidler and our primary department staff for their work on creating a very
entertaining event.  
We would also like to acknowledge our P&C for catering for the Primary Creative Arts night.
 
Thank you to our families and community members for coming along and supporting both of our
Creative Arts Night's.  
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On Monday the 9th of September Hayley Williams, Kayden Mulligan, Caitlin Montague and Lincoln
Brown were selected to represent Guyra Central School at the Regional Spelling Bee at the Glen
Innes Primary School. Hayley and Kayden were first to partake in the proceedings for the day and
after lunch it was  Caitlin and Lincoln’s turn to shine, both sessions had approximately 20
participants from various schools in and around our region. Overall all these students showed true
courage and some with a few nerves, all did an exceptional job, there were some extremely
challenging spelling words to contend with. A special mention to Hayley who was runner up for the
junior spelling bee and Caitlin who came 4th in the seniors competition.
 
Hayley, Kayden, Caitlin and Lincoln all displayed the schools core values and should be highly
commended on their efforts, well done!
 
We would like also thank Glen Innes public school for their hospitality and hosting the event.
 
Mrs Rebecca Montague 

Secondary Girls League Tag
On Wednesday 4th September 2019, our Secondary 14's and 16's league tag girls teams
competed in a GALA day held in Bingara.  
The 14 girls played 3 games against Glen Innes HS (1-1), McCarthy Catholic College (1-3) and
Narrabri HS (0-1).  The 16 girls played 2 hard fought games against McCarthy CC and Inverell HS.
They came away from both these games with a 1-1 draw.
Each of the girls are commended for their efforts on the day, they competed with such enthusiasm
and sportsmanship against some top competition around our region. 
Mrs Linley Ryan 
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Project Green 
Students participating in Project Green have been very busy.  They have been mastering their
basic sewing skills, learning how to construct a pattern, cutting out pattern pieces, product design
and experimentation, organising/holding a fundraiser and most importantly having some fun along
the way. Students have been working together as a group to achieve these goals.  

Project Green 
On the last day of Term 3 Project Green held a BBQ fundraiser to raise funds for equipment and
fabric. We would like to thank the Guyra community for their support. The students involved in
Project Green did a great job working as a team to provide catering for students.
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Stage 2 Thalgarrah Excursion
On Thursday 26th September, Year 4 students travelled to Thalgarrah for our first overnight
excursion.  We were all very excited with anticipation for the activities to come  as we boarded the
bus.  When we arrived, we were introduced to our host Matt who talked to us about what we would
be doing over the 2 days and the rules at Thalgarrah before we took our luggage to where we
would be staying for the night.  After we unpacked, Matt  took us out into the the forest where we
played our first of many games we would play over the 2 days called 'moonball'.  After 'moonball'
we  explored deeper into the forest and we  played another game called 'magic carpet'.  Both of
these games were  lots of fun and we were all hungry so we went and had morning tea.  After
morning tea, we went into the classroom and we learnt  about aboriginal culture and looked at
traditional aboriginal artifacts such as fishing nets, plates which were traditionally used to hold
berries in and stone axes.  
After lunch, we played 'Tribes and Territories'.  Matt painted our face in our team  colours, this was
so much fun and a great way to finish our day.  
We then sat around the campfire singing songs, telling  jokes and  stories, we then went for a walk
with Matt into the forrest where we played a game that required us to  turn off our torches and
listen to our surroundings,  we could hear bats and kookaburra's.  After this we wound down for the
day watching a movie before bed.  
 
On Friday 27th September, year 3 joined us at Thalgarrah.  During the morning Year 4 went one
way and Year 3 went the other way.  Year 3 spent the morning exploring Aboriginal rocks and bark
while year 4 had a turn at traditional hunting game using a ball rather than hunting tools, these
activities took us through until lunch time.  After lunch year 4 broke up into three groups and went
orienteering while year 3 participated in a hunt searching for things like koala poo.  
 
Overall, we all had a fantastic time learning lots of new things, the food was amazing and we were
all exhausted from our adventure.  Thank you to our teachers and everyone from Thalgarrah for
making our excursion so much fun.
 
Stevie McElroy and Brooke Clark
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School Farm Visit
On the last Thursday of Term 4, Stage 1 and Kindergarten went to visit the school farm. We were
able to see and pat the new lambs and piglets. The lambs were very soft and one gave Miss Amy
a big cuddle, their mum was unable to look after them as she had triplets. The piglets were still a
little scared of being around lots of students and Mr Miller was only able to catch one of them for
us to look and pat. We also had a look at the alpacas and cattle through the fence. It was very
exciting.
Mrs Trisha McIlwain
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Year 12 2019
Year 12 Valedictory Assembly

 
In 2007, many of our year 12 cohort commenced
their first day of Kindergarten at Guyra Central
School and today, Friday 27th September have
their last day at school.  Many firsts have been
experienced.....first day of school, first disco, first
running race, overnight excursion, and lots of
lasting memories have been made.  
Completing Year 12 is not just finishing secondary
education, it’s commencement.  Our work is
done  and we couldn’t be any more proud of you
all.
Year 12, on behalf of the entire Guyra Central
School community, thank you for all you’ve done to
enrich our school. Well done on all you have
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achieved. We have watched you all grow  and
admired your spirit, courage and drive for success.
You have inspired us all.
Year 12, as each of you enter this new next
chapter, we wish you all the very best of luck for
the HSC and beyond. 

A Farewell to Year 12
Year Advisor Mr Terry Curran

Good morning distinguished guests, parents,
friends, teachers and of course “Year 12”.
The time has come for us to take our oldest and
brightest students and let them loose on the world.
Six  years ago when Miss Hutton and Mrs Burgess
asked me if I would take on the year 7 year
advisors roll in 2014 I said to myself “SELF” “Are
you insane taking on that responsibility?”
However, I did take on the role and although it has
at times been a rocky road with lots of highs and
lots of lows. It has been a time I will long
remember.
In year 7, we had the biggest group for a long time
and the kids did a great job fundraising for their
year 7 camp at Coffs Harbour. I remember the joy
on their faces when we arrived at the beach and
everyone had a great time on the camp.
Sadly that year was also one of sorrow, when we
lost our little mate Andrew Bull.
Throughout year 8 and 9 we had many students
come and go with some it was a revolving door for
others just moving on. Fundraising continued with
the focus now on the year 10 Sydney excursion.
Not all of our students chose to go on that trip but
those that did were rewarded with friendships and
a fabulous time. I thank Miss Sarah Steele for her
help and looking out for our guys with me in the big
smoke. Luckily the train was only half an hour late
getting home that year.

Into year 11 and onto harder times in class for
these guys. The rigger of senior study began to
take its toll and we lost more of our group to work
and other pathways.
Finally into year 12 and our little kids had become
young adults, many with the added responsibilities
of leading our school and the challenges that the
HSC brings with it.
Having been a part of their lives as a teacher and
a year advisor, I have been proud to have come to
know each and every one of these wonderful
young men and women.
I would also like to acknowledge Mrs Linley Ryan
who for the last few years has been year 12’s
assistant year advisor, Linley has a great repore
with year 12’s and I believe she will miss them as
much as I will.
Our year 12 students have learnt that to be
successful you need to work hard and remain
focused on what you want to achieve.
To quote E.M.Forster
“Spoon feeding in the long run teaches nothing but

the shape of the spoon.”
Finally year 12,
Wherever life takes you,
Whatever challenges you face.
Keep your dreams alive, never give up and reach
for the stars.
Mr Terry Curran
Year 12 Year Advisor
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Thank you to all of our wonderful parting Year 12
students who have purchased our school a trailer
as a gift to our school.  A trailer for our bus will
allow our school to maximise the use of our new
bus and will benefit all of our students for years to
come.  

Congratulations to Claire Davidson who was
presented with the 'Positive Recognition Shield'
during our Valedictory Assembly.  Each year our
departing year 12 students select a recipient  from
years 7-10 to receive  the 'Positive Recognition
Shield' for their positive contribution to our school
and community.  




